PLEASE PUT YOUR 

NAME & ADDRESS

HERE

To: Councillor (insert name)
Harrow Council

Civic Centre
Station Road

Harrow 
HA1 2UH 
DATE:
Oppose the changes to Terms & Conditions
Dear Councillor...... (This can be found on the Council’s website)

As a resident of the London Borough of Harrow, I am concerned about the proposed changes the Council is making to the employment terms and conditions of Council staff.  

The changes are being packaged by Council Officers as ‘modernising proposals’ which include the;

· Removal of contractual allowances for all overtime and weekend enhancements
· A requirement of staff to work evenings and weekends without any additional pay from working any 5 of 7 day working week i.e. commence Saturday and end Wednesday (inclusive)
· Drastic reductions to the redundancy scheme 
· The removal of the Essential Car User Allowance scheme
These proposals will affect all staff but I am deeply concerned that the biggest impact of these draconian cuts to terms and conditions will be on the low paid, with a disproportionate impact felt by female workers who rely on unsocial hour’s enhancements and overtime to make a living wage.  
The Council’s own figures show that some low paid staff could lose up to 55% of their take home pay under these plans.   This is on top of the real terms cut of around 10% over the last three years as a result of the pay freeze in the public sector combined with inflation and the ever increasing cost of living. 
I understand the Council intends to compensate those 1,700 staff members affected by the changes but this will be short-relief as reductions in pay will drastically impact the pensions of those low paid workers in the Local Government Pension scheme and detrimentally impact their financial security and dignity in retirement.   
As a resident of the Borough, I know and understand I benefit from many Council services which are resourced with finite financial resources and that Harrow Council is under pressure to make cuts.  But I believe the proposals are unfair, unjustified and are an unnecessary attack on the low paid who simply cannot afford detrimental cuts to their financial livelihoods.  
Rather than focusing on the low paid and frontline to make savings, the Council should look at alternative areas of spend such as the millions of pounds spent by Harrow on private consultants and agency staff each year, the £800k annual bill in member allowances, and in the inefficient use by management of ‘ad-hoc’ overtime which is in excess of £2.4 million a year.  
As a major employer within Harrow, I feel the Council should be setting an example in how it deals with its staff, rather than adopt a backward approach by mirroring the worst employment conditions of other employers by eradicating fair payments to staff for working evenings and weekends in the provision of essential services.  As Harrow Council wants to be ‘an employer of choice’, it should not be seeking to ape the worst employers in the area; it should be setting the standard for all employers in London.  
Finally, I am most annoyed at the broken promises of the current Labour Administration which, in its 2010 election manifesto, committed the Council to “protect the terms and conditions of staff”.  If the Council imposes these changes on staff, this would mean that all 5,000 local authority employees would be sacked overnight and asked to sign worse terms and conditions the next day.  It is completely unnecessary to do this when the trade union UNISON tabled fair proposals in negotiations which the management officers refused to entertain.   
I would ask that you appeal to the Council management to re-consider these proposals and to ask questions of the Leader of the Council and his Cabinet in respect of what is being planned.  I urge you to encourage the Council to resume negotiations under collective bargaining with the recognised trade unions in the attempt to achieve a more fair and equitable set of proposals than what is being presented to your workforce.  
As your constituent, and in light of what I have said, I would be grateful if you could confirm you have received this letter and how you intend to act in respect of the issues I have raised. 
I look forward to hearing from you at your earliest convenience. 

Yours Sincerely
